

Newsletter 2017.4 September 2017



Platinum Sponsor

This brief newsletter is an update for the UIP Newsletter sent on <u>4 August, 2017</u>. There was reportedly some confusion with regard to deadline dates for nominations for the UIP offices and the bids for the 2021 UIP World Congress, all of which will be voted upon in Melbourne during the General Council meetings.

The UIP Executive Committee will meet on 3 February, 2018. The UIP General Council will meet on 4 February, 2018 and again on 7 February, 2018. During the General Council meeting on 4 February, 2018 the vote will be taken on the UIP Reorganization proposals, the details of which were in the previous UIP Newsletters and are <u>available on the UIP website</u>. If the proposals are approved, voting during the General Council meeting on 7 February, 2018 will include the traditional UIP officers' elections as well as elections for the new Education and Certification Committee Chair and the new Scientific Standardization Committee Chair, and the bid for the 2021 UIP World Congress.

So, to be clear, any nomination from a UIP Member Society in good standing (dues paid to date) for the positions of: President, General Secretary, Assistant Secretary, Treasurer, Vice President (5), and the two new Committee Chairs must be received by the UIP President (Nick Morrison) and the General Secretary (Pier Luigi Antignani) by 4 October, 2017.

Additionally, bids for the 2021 UIP World Congress must be submitted by the same date (4 October, 2017). Requirements for these bids may be submitted by any UIP Member Society in good standing and must adhere to the requirements available on the UIP website under the UIP tab – Appendix (http://www.iup-phlebology.org/appendix/). Member societies wishing to bid for the 2021 World Congress must understand that if the UIP Reorganization proposal is approved, the 2021 World Congress will be conducted under the new regulations as outlined at the General Council meeting in Rome in April, 2017 and in the most recent UIP Newsletter of 4 August, 2017

Best regards.



Nick Morrison, MD
President, International Union of Phlebology



We look forward to welcoming you to the World Congress on 4-8 February, 2018 in Melbourne, Australia

Nominations for the UIP Positions

The list of the nominations received thus far is included below. The final list will be circulated after the close of nominations on 4 October.

- President: Kurosh Parsi (Australasian College of Phlebology)
- Treasurer: Paul Thibault (Australasian College of Phlebology)
- General Secretary: Pier Luigi Antignani (Italian College of Phlebology)
- Assistant General Secretary: Alavaro Orrego (Chilean Phlebology and Lymphology Foundation), Malay Patel (VAI), Oscar Hugo Bottini (Chilean Society of Phlebology and Lymphology / Argentinian College of Venous and Lymphatic Surgery)
- Vice Presidents: Jean Luc Gillet (French Society of Phlebology), Shoaib Padaria (VAI), Lorenzo Tessari (Italian College), Shenming Wang (Chinese Association of Phlebology), Alun Davies (UK Venous Forum), Dong-ik Kim (Korean Society of Phlebology), Victor Canata (Paraguayan Society of Phlebology and Lymphology)

All Nominations Due 4 October 2017



PRESIDENT Nick Morrison

PAST PRESIDENT Angelo SCUDERI VICE PRESIDENTS
Attiliio CAVEZZI
Marianne DE MAESENEER
Mark MEISSNER
Malay PATEL
Eduardo TKACH

GENERAL SECRETARY
Pier Luigi ANTIGNANI

ASSISTANT GENERAL SECRETARY Armando SCHAPIRA

TREASURER Kurosh PARSI

UIP Secretariat
781 Beach Street, Suite 302, San Francisco, CA 94109, USA
Tel: +1 415 561 6270
Majdalany@lm-mgmt.com